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Week 5, Term 2, 24 May 2023   

 
 

Kia ora, talofa lava, malo e lelei, 问候, namaste, 인사, 拝啓, mabuhay, bem 

vindo, fakalofa lahi atu, kia orana, kohomada, bula vinaka, huān yin, foon 
ying, marhaba, oso oseyo, olà, bonjour, ia orana, welcome! 
  
Kia ora koutou, 

 
I would like to begin this newsletter by addressing some attendance issues that we face on a daily basis .  I think 
the most impactive way to express my concerns is by sharing the charts below with you.  The first two focus on 

the cumulative impact of a regular day/days per week of non-attendance.  The fourth graphic outlines the 
impact that regular lateness has on schooling.  In saying this, it is also important to note that our tamariki do 

need to remain home if they are unwell. 
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Parent Evening Invitation: Restorative Practice 

You are cordially invited to attend a parent evening at ROPS next Monday evening.  This evening will be 
focused on Restorative Practice. Restorative Practice is a relational approach to managing school life 
grounded in beliefs about equality, dignity, mana and the potential of all people. 

 
The evening will be facilitated by Leane Carlson from the University of Waikato.  Leane has worked with our 
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staff leading professional learning in Positive Behaviour for Learning and Restorative Practice. 
 
This will be an informative evening where you will learn how we approach behaviour here at Royal Oak 
Primary. 
 
We would love you to join us for this informative evening. 
Date: Monday 29 May 
Time: 6pm 
Venue: ROPS School Hall 
 
ROPS Music Programme Informance Week 
From Monday 19 June to Friday 23 June tamariki in our ROPS Co-curricular Music Programme are presenting 
a whole week of learning celebrations or ‘Informances’.  
A very special opportunity for whānau to see and hear the fantastic learning achieved, whilst also discoveing 
how our ROPS musicians learn, work, and make music together as part of day-to day life at our kura. All 
Welcome! 
 
Informance Week Schedule 
 

Monday 19 June: Ukulele Groups Informance, 8.00am - 8.30am, Pōhutukawa Room 

Tuesday 20 June: 'Oakestra' Informance, 8.00am - 8.40am, Mātai Room 

Thursday 22 June: Recorder Ensemble Informance, 8.00am - 8.40am, Music Room 

Thursday 22 June: String Programme Violin Group Lesson Informance, 3.00pm - 4.00pm, Music Room 

Friday 23 June: Handchimes Ensemble Informance, 8.00am - 8.40am, Music Room 

Friday 23 June: String Programme Cello Group Lesson Informance, 11.00am - 11.30am, Music Room 

Friday 23 June: Y3/4 Choir Informance, 11.40am - 12.20pm, Hall 

Friday 23 June: Y5/6 Choir Informance 12.20pm - 1.00pm, Hall 

Friday 23 June: Y2 Special Singers Choir Informance 2.00pm – 2.30pm, Hall 

 
ROPS Kaitiaki of Pūrerehua  

At ROPS we have an abundance of swan plants growing in many spaces to 
support the butterfly life cycle. Unfortunately, the increase of wasps in our 
community has decreased the number of caterpillars that survive through to 
adult butterflies. Wasps feed on eggs, caterpillars, chrysalis and even 
butterflies! A group of Year 6 Eco Warriors in 2022 

designed, helped build and painted a caterpillar 
enclosure to safely house any caterpillars and 
eggs the students found in the kura and 
community to safely nurture them to adult 
butterflies. This year the enclosure has been put 

to use and, thus far, has released 60-70 butterflies in the past three months! 
Many students of all ages keep watching the enclosure and express a lot of 

wonder at the metamorphosis they see happening on a 
daily basis. Students are still finding caterpillars to put 
into the enclosure, it has been a resounding success. 
The 2023 Eco Warriors replenish the enclosure 
regularly with swan plants and keep it clean. Thanks 
also must go to apprentice builder Benjamin 
McConnell, an ex-ROPS student, who turned the 

enclosure design into reality with the help of the Kauri 2022 Year 6 Eco Warriors. 

The next goal is to attract and nurture endemic butterflies of Aotearoa.          
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Some Magnificent Writing from Kauri Room 
Here Comes Autumn 
Autumn is... 
Warm coats taken off the freezing coat stand, 
Cheeky easter eggs playing hide and seek, 
Psycho leaves dancing in the wind when I throw them into the cold air, 
The excited doors crashing open with enthusiasm when we reach to for games to play, 
My lonely jandals falling apart with sadness when I carry them to the unused shoe rack. 
By Esme Battson 
 
Autumn is Here 
Autumn is... 
Easter eggs sneakily hiding ready to be found. 
Our warm jerseys ready to cradle our cold bleak bodies all the way to Dunedin. 
The slow cooker looking forward to hugging some raw lamb. 
The leaves aging before us ready to jump to the icy grass floor. 
My lonely surfboard sitting deserted in the cupboard, as the rugby ball enthusiastically danced in  my 
hands. 
By Zara ‘One’one 
 
The Start of Autumn 
Autumn is... 
The Church violins singing gracefully, 
Sinigang sliding on my throat,  
Eggs impatiently waiting to get found, 
Leaves dancing in the blowing freezing wind. 
By Summer Espiritu 
 
Autumn is 
Brown, sweet chocolate bunnies hopping in my mouth, 
The green grass screaming in fear as it's about to be trampled on in rugby training, 
The colourful cowardly eggs hiding to avoid being eaten, 

The leaves aging before our eyes, turning into wrinkly old men, 
The cold embracing me with an icy hug. 
By Atonino Vatuvei 
 
Measles 
Are you and your whānau protected from measles? 
With people travelling overseas again, there’s a risk that someone with measles could unknowingly bring the 
disease back to Aotearoa. 
Measles spreads easily and quickly, usually between people who are unimmunised or only partially immunised. 
It can be serious and life threatening. In the 2019 measles outbreak in Aotearoa more than 30% of the people 
infected had to be admitted to hospital. 
The best protection against measles is the free MMR vaccine. It will protect you and your whānau, and 
prevent the virus from spreading. 
You will be protected against measles if you: 
• had 2 doses of the MMR vaccine 
• had measles before 
• were born before 1 Jan 1969. 
If you’re unsure if you or your tamariki have had any or both doses of the MMR vaccine, check by calling your 
GP or hauora provider. Alternatively, check your Plunket Well Child Tamariki Ora book. If you’re still not sure, 
be safe and get immunised – there are no safety concerns with having an extra dose. MMR vaccines are free at 
your local health provider and many pharmacies. 
As measles still occurs in many countries, if you’re travelling overseas these holidays it’s especially important 
to be immunised to prevent the risk of being unknowingly infected and causing an outbreak in Aotearoa on 
your return. 
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Royal Oak Primary School Centennial Celebrations 
Next year, in April 2024, Royal Oak Primary School turns 100!  This will be a very special time of celebration 
and reflection.  We are currently in discussion as to how and when we will mark this occasion.  Please contact 
me if you have any information or contacts who could be helpful with this event – any past pupils or staff, any 
neighbours or friends of the school.  Anything/anyone would be much appreciated at this stage.  We will be 
looking at creating a committee to work on this event.  We really do need assistance with this large event! 
My contact details are: meganc@rops.school.nz. 
 

PJ Project: The Kindness Collective 

Help Keep 5,000 Kiwi Kids Warm This Winter 
 
In four weeks 4,345 pairs of pyjamas have been delivered to 36 schools, 

social services, early learning centres, housing services, marae and police 
stations by the Kindness Company. 
 

Thanks to the kindness of our community, kids in need from Kaitaia to 
Dunedin (and everywhere in between) have received a new pair of warm, 
winter pyjamas.  

 
There is still a huge waitlist of children, including 840 kids next week. Please keep donating, sharing, telling 

everyone you know about the PJ Project, and why it matters. If you have a donation of either a new pair of 
pyjamas or a donation of $10, please place in the basket at our reception. 
 

What’s coming up? 

 Term 2 2023  

  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  
Week 5  
  
  
  
  
  

22  
Year 0 enrolments starting 
day  
  
Board Meeting 6pm 
staffroom 

23  
  
  
  

24  
  
  
  
  
  

25  
  
  

26  
 
  
  

Week 6  
June  
Samoan 
Language 
Week  
  
  

29  
Restorative Practice 

Parent evening  

30  
  
  

31  
 
  
  

1  
  

2  
  
  
  

Week 7  
  
  
  
  

5  

King’s 
Birthday  

6  
Year 0 enrolments starting 
day  
  

7  
  
  
Parent Group 7.00pm  

8  
  

9  
  
  
  

  
Week 8  
  
  
  

12  
  
  
  
  

13  
Second Hand clothing Sale  
  
  

14  
Zoo Trip Eco Warriors   
  
  
  
  

15  
  
  
  
  

16  
Movie Night – 
Saturday 17 June  
  
Sunday June 18  
Term 2 String 
Recital, 3pm, Hall  

Week 9  
  
Music 
Informance 
Week  
  
  
  

19   
Ukulele Group 

Informanace 8am  
  
Year 0 enrolments starting 
day  
  
  

20   
‘Oakestra’ Informance 

8am  
  
  

21   22   
Recorder Group 

Informance 8am  
  
  

23  
  
Cello Informance 
11am  
  
Choir Informance  
11.40am-1pm Hall  
  
  

Week 10  26  27  28  
  

29  
  

30  
  

mailto:meganc@rops.school.nz
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Board Meeting 6pm 
staffroom 

  
   

  
  

  Mid- year reports to go 
home  
  

 

BOT Meeting: 

Our next Board meeting is on, Monday 26 June 2023 at 6.00pm. You are always most welcome to attend. 
 

Have a happy fortnight. 

 
Ngā mihi nui 
  
       

 
 
Megan Clotworthy 

meganc@rops.school.nz 

 
Community Notices 
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